
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

We are now at the end of what has been a remarkable school year.  We started the year 

in September hoping that we were coming out of the pandemic when in reality it has 

shaped our year.  To put the pandemic into perspective, we have experienced two 

lockdowns this academic year, introduced LFT testing for staff and students, implemented 

Covid measures in school such as mask wearing, social distancing and bubbles, 

developed digital skills for streaming lessons to and from those isolating at home, and 

creatively tried to ensure that we could teach our full curriculum.  It has been a year which 

we hope will be remembered for the positive way in which our Education team met these 

challenges and conducted themselves, we couldn’t be prouder of the commitment and 

care of our team. 

This year has seen developments in Education due to the pandemic and we do hope to 

continue some things which improved practice.  We aim to offer hybrid meetings going 

forward for Annual Reviews, as attendance has improved significantly with the virtual 

option.   

In this final half term, we have tried to have some fun and do things together outside.  We 

had an amazing Summer fayre which was organised by the classes, whom all set up a 

stall for all to enjoy. There was a photo prop stand, face painting, hair chalks, temporary 

tattoos, tombola, sensory tent, cake stall, throwing games, treasure hunts etc..  However, 

the slip and slide, a water event, was a huge hit and after seeing our students splash 

down, there were a few staff who also had a go!  

We changed our end of year celebration event this year, moving to an outdoor event for 

presentations and refreshments. The assembly was pre-recorded and shown in 

classrooms before the presentation ceremony.  I am attaching information about our new 

awards to the end of this newsletter but am delighted to announce our award winners as 

the Rashford award, Marcus, The Thunberg award, Sonny, the Malala award, Bradley 

and the Chadwick award, Harrison. In addition to these special awards, all students 

received a medal for their hard work over the year.  



 

 

The term finished with two special events, therapy donkeys and Squidge and pop, who 

perform multi sensory bubble magic.  The students have loved these events and it was 

wonderful to finish the year in such a happy and relaxed way.   

Sadly, the end of the school year, brings goodbyes to some special people.  We would 

like to wish Freya, Joshua and Marcus all the best in their adult placements.  We are really 

proud of the young people they have become and they and their families will be missed 

by the PVS community. 

 We are also saying good bye to three of our Teaching Assistants. Claire has been a TA 

with us for 15 years and is starting a new challenge as a learning mentor, Noemi is 

returning to Spain with her young family to complete her teaching degree and Kerry C is 

looking forward to new adventures.  These staff have been such important members of 

our team and I am sure you will join us in thanking them for all their hard work, care and 

commitment to your children.   

We are now looking forward to the new school year.  We have emailed you the details of 

our new classes and teams and are ready and raring for the academic year.  We start 

with an Inset day and our foci on this day will be looking at the revised Keeping Children 

Safe in Education (KCSIE) document and working on one of our department’s development 

areas of reading. We are hoping to open our new library in the autumn and will write 

about this in our first newsletter in September. 

Thank you for all your support and kindness this year, we hope you enjoy the summer 

and we look forward to welcoming our students back to class in September.   

Kind regards 

 Suzie and Nicola  

Joint Heads of Education  

Suzie.brady@cambiangroup.com 

Nicola.sheppard@cambiangroup.com 

Direct Number: 01929 475970 
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